                         BOARD OF HEALTH



Medway, Massachusetts




August 18, 2008


Members Present: 
Rob Collum, Chairman




Mike Heavey, Clerk




Joe Hoban, Member




William Fisher, Health Agent




Carol Brodeur, Administrative Assistant

Attendees: Robert Malmberg, Anthony Malmberg, Harry Jenkins

Mr. Rob Collum called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.
Recycling Center: Mr. Collum motioned to not accept any gas powered items at the recycling center. All these items must be put out for Special Item Pick Up at the curb. Motion seconded by Mr. Heavey. Motion Carried

Board of Health members unanimously voted to have Anthony Malmberg and Harry Jenkins bonded as backup collectors at the recycling center. So Voted. Mr. Fisher suggested to the board we consider a wheeled excavator for the recycling center instead of a loader. He stated a new one would be approximately $150,000. Mr. Heavey suggested we stay with our original plan of purchasing a used loader. Mr. Fisher requested to bring a demo wheeled excavator in to see if it would fit our needs better. All board members unanimously agreed to the request. Carol Brodeur brought to the attention of the board members she was informed the prices of the bags were going to increase in September. The board members had been discussing on different occasions to possibly raise the cost of the bags to the consumers. Mr. Hoban requested finding what the amount of the increase is going to be and let them know at the next board meeting. 
Minutes:  Mr. Heavey motioned to accept the minutes from August 18, 2008. Motion was seconded by Mr. Collum. All in favor.
Michelle Civetti – 7:15:  Ms. Civetti appeared before the board to request if she could keep her 2 roosters. She lives in an Agricultural/Residential area with 7 acres of land. Mr. Heavey stated she obtain a variance from all abutters to present to the board showing no objections from them regarding keeping the roosters.  She also has 25 give or take hens and needs a Farm Animal Permit issued. Further discussion has been tabled to the next meeting on September 8, 2008 when Ms. Civetti returns with her information.
Suntan Establishment – 7:30: NO SHOW

269 Main Street – 7:45 PM: A signed Enforceable Agreement was requested by the board to forego Title 5 Inspection. Mr. Fisher stated amounts for escrow were needed to be put on the agreement and signatures.  New owners want to tie into sewer when it is installed in the street.  Mr. Heavey stated to mandate a 30 day time limit to tie in once the sewer line is installed to hook up.

2 Lost Hill Road:  Mr. Fisher informed the board a bedroom was being added to this home going from a 4 to 5 bedroom and an additional trench would be needed.

Outdoor Wood Boilers:  Mr. Fisher informed the board Massachusetts has not adopted a regulations specific to outdoor boilers as of yet.
Heavy Equipment Operator: Mr. Fisher stated he will be reviewing applications received for the Heavy Equipment Operator position.

J & L Catering:  Mr. Heavey suggested getting a ruling from Town Counsel regarding insurance coverage for Mr. Boardman. He also suggested asking Mr. Boardman if he has an Umbrella policy on his homeowners’ policy that would cover him if any accidents should occur at any of the residences he would be cooking at. 
Vouchers and abatements were signed

Next meeting will be held on Monday, September 8, 2008 at 7PM in the Board of Health Office
Meeting adjourned 7:40 PM
Respectfully submitted,

Carol Brodeur

Administrative Assistant

